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Mr. Roland s. Conners 
Chief Warden 
St •. Frances, Maine 

Dear Mr·. Conners: 

February 28, 1933 

In response to your letter of February 25, I am 
pleased to inform·.you that there does· not appear to be any 
provision of the statutes which would permit ice fishing 
on the streams and rivers of the state; such fishing being 
limited to certain of the lakes and ponds. I do not have 
in mind any streams, rivers or brooks in which ice fishing 
is permitted. 

I was much pleased to learn that Henry Hughes was 
maki'ng such improvement in health. I sincerely hope that 
he may soon regain his usual strength so as to again enter 
upon the warden ·service; both on account of himself and 
the state. It always seemed to me that he was a very efficient 
and 'worth while warden. Sh.ould you see him I shall appreciate 
it if you ~ill extend to him my regards ~nd good wishes. 

Sincerely yours, 

Deputy Attorney General 

SLF H 


